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  WESTERN DAKOTA  

  ENERGY ASSOCIATION 
 
 

February 7, 2023 
 
Testimony of: 
Geoff Simon, Lobbyist #144 
in support of HB 1286 – Remove the Oil Tax Trigger 
House Finance and Taxation Committee  
 
Chairman Headland and Committee members: 
 
On behalf of the city, county and school district members of the Western Dakota Energy 
Association (WDEA), we wish to express our support for HB 1286 which would remove the 
trigger that raises the extraction tax rate when oil prices exceed a pre-set target price. 
 
Our members receive no revenue share from extraction taxes, the lion’s share of which are 
deposited in buckets that include the Legacy Fund, Resources Trust Fund, Common Schools 
Trust Fund, Foundation Aid Stabilization Fund and the General Fund. Hence, an increase in 
the extraction tax has no direct upside for our members in the oil-producing counties, but 
there is a serious downside at a time when North Dakota’s oil producers are competing for 
capital investment with other oil plays that enjoy a more friendly winter climate. 
 
I would call to your attention p. 2 of my testimony, a column written by WDEA President 
Trudy Ruland, that provides a wonderful analogy between the cost of producing a bushel of 
wheat to the investment required by the oil industry to produce a barrel of oil. Both ag and 
oil are subject to the whims of commodity prices which can fluctuate wildly from year to 
year, which means both can have highly profitable years, but both can also experience low 
prices and have years where they barely break even or experience a significant loss. 
 
So why should North Dakota have a high-price trigger for the state’s oil producers, which 
deliver more than half the state’s general fund tax revenue, when there is no similar tax 
trigger on ag commodities when North Dakota farmers realize “windfall profits?” The 
answer should be obvious. Windfall profit taxes, a.k.a. high-price triggers, are unfair, and the 
existence of the trigger in North Dakota serves as a disincentive for industry investment. 
 
State oil tax policy must be competitive with plays in other oil-producing states, but this 
trigger hanging over the heads of the industry has the opposite effect. WDEA urges the 
House Finance and Taxation Committee to give HB 1286 a strong Do Pass recommendation 
to remove this high-tax cloud hanging over our state’s oil industry and would-be investors. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this important topic. Please see p. 2.  
 

 




